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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR 072 MAR 2020
NO. 2020-048
TO . ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY/ MUNICIPAL MAYORS,
DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS, BARMM AND OTHER
CONCERNED
SUBJECT : ATTENDANCE TO NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF POPULATION
OFFICERS AND WORKERS

The Federation of the League of Population Officers and Workers in the Philippines
(FLEPOWPHIL) in collaboration with the Commission on Population (POPCOM) is
organizing the National Conference of Population Officers and Workers scheduled on
April 20-22, 2020 at Summit Hotel, Tacloban City. The theme of the conference is
Engaging Population Officers, Workers and Volunteers for the Intensified
Implementation of Population Management Program Towards Sustainable
Development. Expected participants to this conference are the FLEPOWPHIL members
and partners from National and Local Government Units (LGUs), program managers and
policy makers.

The conference aims to provide updates on the Population Management Program
Directions, Creation of Local PopDev Office, National program on education related to the
implementation of population programs, Latest local initiatives and best practices in
population management program and to plan strategies and activities in strengthening the
FLEPOWPHIL as a support organization of POPCOM and Department of Health.

In this regard, all Local Chief Executives, Provincial/ Municipal Population Officers,
Provincial/ Municipal Health Officers, Municipal Planning Development Officers and other
LGU staff are enjoined to participate in the above-mentioned activity. The conference has a
registration fee of Php 6,800.00 per delegate/participant inclusive of 3 day/2night
accommodation and meals/snacks only. Transportation and other incidental expenses
related to the event shall be shouldered by the participants chargeable against the LGU
funds, subject to the usual government accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

Interested participants may contact Mr. Junmar Gonzales of FLEPOWPHIL at +63
999-991-5385 and POPCOM at telephone Number (02)531-7303 or thru email at
pmed.popcom@yahoo.com.

Likewise, all DILG Regional Directors are hereby directed to cause the widest
dissemination of this Memorandum Circular.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.
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